
 

 

May 1, 2024 

 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations    

H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Plymouth, NC Emergency Public Health & Safety Facility 

Upgrades project in fiscal year 2025. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Centennial Housing & Community Service 

Corp (DBA Washington Regional Medical Center), located at: 

 

   958 US Highway 64E 

Plymouth, NC 27962 

 

The funding would be used for improved ED/EMS Disaster readiness in the communities served, 

improved ED/EMS service to the communities served, increased employment in the community, 

and security upgrades. Specifically, funds would go towards reconstruction of the Emergency 

Department at Washington Regional Medical Center: Design & Construction - architectural and 

engineering fees, construction costs (including building materials, labor, HVAC and electrical 

systems, plumbing & medical gases and finishing costs). 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Section 

306 of the Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Thank you very much. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro 
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_______________ 
 

  Sincerely, 

 

Don Davis     
 Member of Congress 

       

                           


